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September 16, 2016
Dear Parents/Guardians of Grade 4/5 and 5/6 students:
Due to our unexpected, increased enrolment over the summer, I am very pleased to announce that we have been granted an additional Junior level class (Grade 4-6) at Vista Hills P.S.  This will allow us to adjust the organization of the school and, moving forward, will result in a Grade 4 class, a Grade 5 class and a Grade 6 class.

I am also very pleased to announce that Mrs. McPhee will be teaching the Grade 6 class, and Ms. Snelgrove will be teaching the Grade 5 class.  
We will be required to hire a teacher for the Grade 4 class.  This hiring will be finalized over the next couple of weeks, and we look forward to announcing the newest Vista Hills Team Member to you, and introducing the teacher to the students as soon as we are able to do so. There are numerous factors that can affect the finalization of this process, but is our goal to have this finalized by Tuesday October11th.  However, we will endeavor to have it completed prior to this date.
In the meantime, the WRDSB has provided us with support for an Occasional Teacher to work with the Grade 4 class, and we are extremely blessed to have Mrs. Skovsgaard accept this position until the permanent teacher is hired.  Mrs. Skovsgaard will start on Monday September 19, and she is familiar with our school, as she has been volunteering in the school for the first few days of the school year.

I would like to thank you for your patience during this time.  When we began our organization in the spring, these classes were sitting at 26 and 27 students.  The growth in grades 4-6 has been far and away our greatest growth as a school community.

I would also like to recognize the tremendous efforts of Mrs. McPhee and Ms. Snelgrove, who have worked extremely hard to orchestrate a smooth and effective start to the school.  I know you join me in applauding them for their excellent efforts.
We appreciate your support and understanding as we work through this process.  We believe that the outcome of the re-organization is worth the efforts made by all of us.

Sincerely,

Don Oberle







Principal
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